Dear Friends in the Lord,

Time to bring you up to date again with what's happening here. As you may have heard through news bulletins we are back into lockdown here. One could see it looming up as we had a curfew for a couple of weeks from 21h to 6h. This obviously wasn't enough to frighten off the virus so we are back into lockdown again.

This time round it's a bit less strict as the schools are still open and most people are going to work but we are back to having to have an attestation in order to go out for a walk - no more than a kilometre from the house and no more than an hour at a time.

This means, of course, that as far as church is concerned we are back to having meetings through zoom and so on. Just as we were more or less getting back to normal we are now back to square one.

Another Alpha course started up again last Friday 30th and of course was held by zoom. While some that said they would come didn't turn up we had three who came along and they were very keen to join in even although it was at a distance. Please pray along with us for this outreach.

In the church it is obvious that some people are just not coming back and have used the covid situation as an excuse to move on. Others have said they are leaving so there is still quite an unsettled situation going on at the moment. This seems to be fairly widespread in general in churches and it seems to be a rather "cleaning out" period. However, we press on with those who wish to press on and we have a lot to be thankful for.

At the Voice of the Gospel ministries we seem to be going round in circles a bit at the moment. The main work continues, and that's the main thing, but as far as where we are going exactly with the property and so on is not at all clear. The problem is that as a committee we don't really see very clearly ourselves where we're heading and what we really want to do and where to go. Perhaps, at least for the time being, we should just take the property off the market and spend some more time in prayer and in seeking the Lord's will as to the future of the work.

We would really appreciate your prayers about this that the Lord would reveal Himself in a very real and clear way.

Many thanks again for your interest, practical fellowship and prayers which we appreciate immensely.

We join in sending our very warm greetings in the Lord to one and all,

Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061